Esperanza Ministry Garage Sale
July 13th & July 20th
7:00am - 12:00noon

Esperanza Ministry thanks you for all the donations we have received!

We will have our Garage Sale two Saturdays in a row in July in the Family Life Center. We have
lots of good things for sale and hope to raise a good amount to bless our dear families at the
Shriners Hospital.
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Unfortunately at this time we have no room to store any more garage sale donations. If you
have items to donate please hold off bringing them until after the sale. We will have room to
start storage again in August. If possible hold your donations until then.

Thank you for your kindness and understanding,
With love and thankfulness,

Ellie Bulnes



Board Meeting
e e Q Monday, July 15th
@ e 6:00 pm

Fellowship Hall
MEETING

Message from Board Chair

It is an exciting time as we are about to begin a new chapter at Kings Highway. We have begun
the process to search for a new senior minister. We are about to start the Epiphany process to
look at our church mission and how we can best serve the community. This process has three
parts. The assessor from Hope Partnership will meet with church officers on August 14. This
evaluation will include tours of the church and community. Discussions will be held with the
ministers, the church treasurer and staff of the church concerning our programs, worship, and
the community outreach.

A second phase will unfold with a retreat on September 14th and 15th for all the church leaders.
The Hope Facilitator will lead us into engaging the church leaders during this two-day retreat to
move from managing the church into one of transforming our community. A second retreat will

take place on November 15t and 2"d to focus on the development of a future story for Kings
Highway as we develop visions for the church and how we will reach out to transform the
community.

Hope Partnership will provide a follow up process to support and guide us through embracing
this new mind set. | ask for your prayers so that we may be granted patience as we discover
together the Will of God for Kings Highway. We will seek that moment of divine insight described
by the word Epiphany itself. May we be granted discernment for God’s vision as our
congregation is in partnership with the Holy Spirit.

Prayerfully yours,

Clint

SEARCH
CUMMITTEE

This is an exciting time for KHCC as we search for a new minister/pastor to lead us. The Search
Committee is in the process of reviewing resumes as we receive them. This requires us to be
very thoughtful and not rush. If you have any input, please tell us as we welcome it. We ask for
your prayers as we try to discern God’s will in this process. Pray both for our committee and for
the pastor we will call.



The leaders of KHCC have approved and we are beginning to implement the Epiphany Process.
The Search Committee will also be an active part of the Epiphany Process as we access the
needs of our community and church. The Epiphany Process is primarily about the congregation
seeking to define and carry out its mission to meet the spiritual needs of people in our
community. This process will help us seek God’s guidance in the best way to fulfill its spiritual
mission as a spiritual home for people living in Shreveport. This process will involve the whole
congregation as we seek a new vision for KHCC. This will be a time of reflection and planning
for our future. There are many decisions facing us now as to how to make best use of our
resources.

We are so grateful for George as our interim minister. He is enabling us to take the time needed

to conduct a thorough search.

Carolyn Brewer
Search Committee Chair

OUTREACH

Thank you for your generous donations to the Special Day Pentecost Offering. We received
$1115.00. The offering was divided between the Disciples new church development program
and the local Arc of Caddo-Bossier, a resource for adults and children with disabilities.

We received eleven units of blood at our recent Blood Drive. Due to this success, we will be
allowed to continue sponsoring the drives here at KHCC. We appreciate the donors and those
that helped while Mary Ann Bowie (our coordinator) was recovering from surgery.

The children's River Sunday School class created 25 gift bags to be enjoyed by the children who
attend the Highland Blessing Dinners. Thanks kids, God loves you!

Last Sunday we collected 686 breakfast bars to be distributed by the Noel Food Pantry. Your
response to this ministry has been great!



"KHCC friends - it's early summer, but we are starting to plan for our fall programs. We ask that
you be thinking about inviting friends, family members, co-workers, neighbors to come to church
with you this fall. Before long the summer will begin to wind down and people will begin to get
back in routines, so August and September are great months to invite guests. Please think
about new neighbors and others you know who might be looking for a church home. Remember,
God has called us to bring good news to all people through our church and we have good work
to do here together!

Robert Asher, Evangelism Chair

THANK You

Thank you to all of you who showed your care, support and concern in so many ways during my
recent hip surgery and recuperation. | appreciate all of the prayers, visits, calls, cards, food,
flowers, loaned equipment, rides, and other kindnesses. A special thanks to Betty Webster and
George for being at the hospital during my surgery. | apologize for my brain being on drugs, but
want to especially thank whomever brought me the beautiful plant with red flowers. | feel so
blessed to be a part of such a loving and caring Christian family.

Yours in Christ,

Mary Anne Bowie
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2019 General Assembly
July 20-24 / Des Moines, IA
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Saturday, July 13
7:00AM - 12:00PM - Esperanza Garage Sale (FLC)
10:00AM - NA Meeting (KC)

Sunday, July 14
9:15AM - Traditional Worship
10:15AM - Sunday School
11:00AM - Sunday School in Spanish
11:11AM - Contemporary Worship
11:30AM - Worship in Spanish

Monday, July 15
7:00AM - Elders' Meeting (FH)
12:30PM - AA Meeting (KC)
5:30PM - NAMI Meeting (FLC)
6:00PM - Board Meeting (FH)
8:00PM - AA Meeting (FH)

Tuesday, July 16
7:00PM - Choir Rehearsal
7:00PM - Doctors' AA (KC)

Wednesday, July 17
12:30PM - AA Meeting (FH)



6:30PM - Contemporary Band
Practice

Thursday, July 18
7:00PM - NA Meeting (KC)

Friday, July 19
12:30PM - AA Meeting (FH)
8:00PM - AA Meeting (KC)

Saturday, July 20

7:00AM - 12:00PM - Esperanza Garage Sale (FLC)

10:00AM - NA Meeting (KC)

Sunday, July 21

9:15AM - Traditional Worship
10:15AM - Sunday School

11:00AM - Sunday School in Spanish
11:11AM - Contemporary Worship
11:30AM - Worship in Spanish

*You can view the KHCC monthly calendar on our website at www.khcc.org.

FLC - Family Life Center
FH - Fellowship Hall

KC - Keystone Classroom
CP - Church Parlor

HC - Hispanic Chapel

SUNDAY MORNING
SCHEDULE

9:15 Traditional Worship
10:15 Sunday School
11:00 Sunday School in Spanish
11:11 Contemporary Worship
11:30 Worship in Spanish

THE RIVER SUNDAY SCHOOL
Kindergarten - Fifth Grade

This Sunday we will continue the story

"VBS Day 5". We have lots of great

activities planned. We hope to see you

there.

Teachers: Linda Dame, Carol Peyton,
Barbara Peyton

YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL
Chi Rho (Middle School) Class

SERVING SCHEDULE

9:15 Greeters

Madeline Holder & Dennis Wissing
9:15 Table

Deanna & Jeff Beaubouef

9:15 Deacons - Dennis Murray, Angie
Bachtell, Patricia Jones, Jim Gilbreth,
Jill Latimer, Rob Latimer, Al Murray,
Mary Murray, Debbie Pierce

9:15 Soundboard - Pete Lenox

9:15 Communion Preparation
Deanna Beaubouef & Andrea Tippett
9:15 Counters

Betty McCain & Erin Fegley

CHILDREN'S CHURCH

Preschool - Second Grade
Following the Children's Moment in our
9:15 & 11:11 worship service the children
from preschool age through second grade
are invited to follow their teacher to
Children's Church. This special program



The Chi Rho class meets on the takes place in the preschool room on the

second floor across from the River first floor across from the nursery. During
Sunday School. In this class we listen Children's Church the kids will hear a

to and discuss Bible passages that help story from the Bible, share a snack, and
us to understand how God wants us to have some guided playtime.

treat other people and make good

decisions in our life. Sunday's Story

"Parable of the Sower"
Teachers: Trish Krippner, Carol Pabst
9:15 Teacher - Sheryl Nelson
CYF (High School) Class 11:11 Teacher - Becky Flippo
Our CYF class meets on the third floor
of the Education Building across from
the archive room. In this class we study
Bible passages that help us to better
understand the Good News of Jesus
Christ and how we can be good
disciples of Jesus.

Teacher: Kathy Elliott

Celebration

We celebrate the marriage of James & Amelia Monk. Congratulations James & Amelia!

Prayer Concerns

Our Senior Minister Search Committee

The Family of Betty Davis — In Sympathy (Aunt of Rob Burgess)
Larry Page — Heart Cath 7/10

Irene & Gabriella Butler — Safe travels to Brazil

Dolores Sherrer — Recovering at home

Vicky Wissing — Recovering from surgery at home

Larry Wise — Recovering from finger surgery

Toni Bratlie — Health concerns

Margaret Wise — Undergoing chemotherapy

Kathy Latimer — Health concerns

Sue Rodenroth — Health concerns

Chris Wilson — Prayers (Friend of Patsy Moore)

Jose Zambrano — Recovering from accident at Casa Esperanza
Bill Anderson — Health concerns (Brother of Alberta Statom)
Jimmy Smith — Health concerns (Brother of Debra Burns)
Cathy Houser — Health concerns (Friend of McCains)

Linda Kiihnl — Health concerns (Friend of Flo Baremore)



MILITARY PERSONNEL & THEIR FAMILY MEMBERS
All members of our armed forces

Mitch Pabst — Deployed, Kuwait

Daniel Jester — Fort Leonard Wood, Missouri

Jay Shaw — Marine Corps

ON-GOING PRAYER CONCERNS

Karen Allen, Virginia Bacon, lone Barham, Roger Barham, Donnie Barmore, Carol Barnes,
Candice Berg, Gary Bowie, Jason Bratlie, Cade Brewer & Family, Randy Burch, Dave
Burk, Elsie Butler, Laura Cook, Nancy Cothern, Frank & Nell Crane, Edinar Alves daSilva,
Jacy daSilva, Linda DeMann, Melissa Drinkard, Lance Eakin, Susan Ewing, Sally
Falkenrath, Jonn France, Kent France, Kim Fricks, Mona Lisa Garrett, Mark Gray, Esther
Griffith, Mary Ann Hallett, Barbara L. Hebert, Fred Harrell, Mark Head, Burly Herrin, Helen
Hoffman, Shelby Houston, Pat Jones, Amy Kinniard, Mahamalea Blizzard Latterner, Keith
Lauter, Jack Lenox, Linda Luttrell, Emma Martin, Laura Martin, Eva Moton, John Novak,
Albert Perrine, Denver Phillips, Emily Randle, Dave Rockett, Sue Rodenroth, Marina
Rodriguez, Mary Sistrunk, Bill Smith, Jimmy Smith, Peggy Taylor, Mercedes Terry, Marcy
Tobey, Clara Williams, Gary Willingham, Don Zesch

Below is the list of KHCC Elders. Please feel free to contact an elder when you are in need.

Robert Dickinson
318-455-0907
Bobby Shields
318-465-4330
Carolyn Brewer
318-347-8927

Deanna Beaubouef
318-573-0440
Jeff Beaubouef
318-734-7630
Jessica Monk
318-393-8057
Jimmy Monk
318-393-0743
Trish Krippner
919-602-5530
Dennis Wissing
318-573-9788

Madeline Holder
318-465-9461
Kay Shaw
318-286-4610
Bill Shaw
318-218-1050
Mary Anne Bowie
318-422-9666
Pete Bratlie
318-518-3615
Thomas Butler
318-469-6555
Eunice Dickinson
318-455-9385
Terry Rodenroth
318-517-7267
Chris Thompson
318-780-0191

Interim Senior Minister

Rev. George Latimer
318-222-3684 Ext. 13
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